
 

 

 

James M. King 

Analyst II, Rates & Regulatory Affairs 

15 Buttrick Rd. 

Londonderry, NH 03053 

978-846-5039 

James.King@libertyutilities.com 

 

August 1, 2023 

Via Electronic Report Filing 

Daniel Goldner 

Chairman 

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit St., Suite 10 

Concord, NH 03301-2429 

Re:  DE 22-035; Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty 

Step Adjustment–Compliance Tariff 

Dear Chairman Goldner: 

On March 3, 2023, the Commission issued Order No. 26,781 in the above docket (the “March 3 

Order”) approving revisions to rate design that were presented by Liberty Utilities (Granite State 

Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty (“Company”) on March 2, 2023, “as implementing the offset credit to 

distribution rates of ($575,083) approved by Order No. 26,870 (March 1, 2023)”.  March 3 Order at 

3-4.  The March 3 Order also stated that the approved rates were to be “effective March 1, 2023, 

for a five-month refund period, ending on July 31, 2023”.  

In order to return $575,083 to customers over five months, the Company’s rates, which are 

calculated on an annualized basis, were reduced by $1,380,199, effective March 1, 2023.  For the 

Company to correctly cease its return of the $575,083 as of July 31, 2023, the Company must 

increase its revenue requirement by $805,116 (($1,380,199) + $805,116 = ($575,083)). 

On behalf of the Company, and pursuant to the March 3 Order, enclosed with this cover letter are 

electronic copies of the “clean” and “redline” compliance tariff pages which reflect an $805,116 

increase in the Company’s revenue requirement. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter.  Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you have any 

questions.  

Sincerely, 

/s/ James M. King 

James M. King 

Enclosures 

Cc: Service List  
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